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MESSAGE FROM THE HEADTEACHER 

άLǘ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ƳŀǊƪ ƻŦ ŀƴ ŜŘǳŎŀǘŜŘ ƳƛƴŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŜƴǘŜǊǘŀƛƴ ŀ ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ŀŎŎŜǇǘƛƴƎ ƛǘΦέ ς 

Aristotle 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

It brought great pleasure to see the buzz created by World Book Day this week. World Book Day 

could not happen without the support of parents and carers - thank you, you make it happen!  I am 

also grateful to Mr Panichi in particular for leading the events to mark the occasion in school. World 

Book Day dates back to 1995 and was created by UNESCO as a worldwide celebration of books and 

reading. It is marked in over 100 countries around the globe. The first World Book Day in the UK and 

Ireland took place in 1997 to encourage young people to discover the pleasure of reading. Primary 

children often change reading habits when they get into secondary school with the only books being 

read related to the subject they are studying e.g. a biology textbook. This week I shared with the 

children my own experience of making a similar reading journey and how this changed after 

becoming a teacher over 24 years ago.  I now read for pleasure every day and below are some good 

reasons why we should all develop a reading habit. 

Reading for Pleasure 

If you can encourage your child to read for pleasure, they will really reap the benefits. It might not 

seem like a particularly important task, but actually, research shows that reading for pleasure can be 

ŘƛǊŜŎǘƭȅ ƭƛƴƪŜŘ ǘƻ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ success throughout their time at school and even into adulthood. 

 

Reading for pleasure opens up new worlds for children. It gives them the opportunity to use their 

imagination to explore new ideas, visit new places and meet new characters. Interestingly, reading 

ŦƻǊ ǇƭŜŀǎǳǊŜ ŀƭǎƻ ƛƳǇǊƻǾŜǎ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ǿŜƭƭ-being and empathy. It helps them to understand their own 

identity, and gives them an insight into the world and the views of others. 

Here are some ideas for encouraging your child to read for pleasure: 

¶ Set aside a special time ς just a few minutes a day is enough to create a reading habit. 

¶ Get caught reading yourself ς show that reading for pleasure is not just for children. 

¶ Read to each other ς ƛŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ want to read on their own, then read 

together. You read a page, then they read a page. Or one of you could read any dialogue. Be 

brave and put on different voices. 

¶ Value the books they choose to read ς ŀƭƭ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ƛǎ ǾŀƭǳŀōƭŜ ŦƻǊ ŀ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘΦ 

Some of us prefer non-fiction; some of us prefer comics. One child might like superhero 

books; another might like a book of football statistics. 
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¶ Set a challenge ς Ŏŀƴ ǘƘŜȅ ǊŜŀŘ ǘŜƴ ōƻƻƪǎ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǘƘŜȅΩǊŜ ǘŜƴΚ /ŀƴ ǘƘŜȅ ǊŜŀŘ ŀ ōƻƻƪ ŦǊƻƳ ǎƛȄ 

different genres: a comic, an information book, a funny book, a sci-fi book, a classic and an 

instruction manual? 

¶ Reading buddies ς ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŀ ȅƻǳƴƎŜǊ ǎƛōƭƛƴƎ Ŏŀƴ ōƻƻǎǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǎŜƭŦ-confidence and 

communication skills. 

¶ Audiobooks ς audiobooks allow children to experience a book above their own reading 

level. It also allows you to share a book together or make the most of those car journeys. 

Listening to a story over and over again can improve vocabulary and encourage deeper 

comprehension. 

¶ Read-a-thon ς join a sponsored reading event to raise money for charity. 

¶ Stage and screen ς ǳǎŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŦŀǾƻǳǊƛǘŜ ŦƛƭƳǎ ƻǊ ƎŀƳŜǎ ŀǎ ŀ ǎǇǊƛƴƎōƻŀǊŘ ƛƴǘƻ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎΦ 

Knowing the characters and storyline can be a helpful bridge into reading a longer story. 

¶ Book club ς find out about local book clubs. 

World Book Day 
In school we marked World Book Day with lots of exciting, celebratory ways to promote reading for 
pleasure - and not just for the day, but all-year round. This included a costume parade where book 
vouchers were awarded to the winners (the winners impressed judges with their originality as many 
of the costumes were homemade). Teachers also swapped classrooms to read a favourite book to 
children in another year group. 
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Children were also presented with a £1 World Book Day book 
token to get a FREE book!  Getting a free £1 book for your child is 
easy - simply take your £1 book token to your nearest bookseller 
or supermarket and swap it for a World Book Day £1 book OR get 
£1 off any book or audiobook costing £2.99 or more. 
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World Book Day Competition 
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LƴǘŜǊƴŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ 5ŀȅ  
Wednesday 8 March 2023 ƛǎ LƴǘŜǊƴŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ 5ŀȅΦ !ǘ 
William Murdoch Primary School we will be marking the day by 
celebrating the achievements of women around the world and 
ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǘŀƭƪƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƛƴ ƭŜǎǎƻƴǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǘƘŜƳŜ 
Ψ9ƳōǊŀŎŜ 9ǉǳŀƭƛǘȅΩΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ Řƻ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ ǿƻƳŜƴ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ƻǿƴ 
families by telling their stories and talking to your children 
about what they have achieved and do achieve every day. 
 
tŀǊŜƴǘǎΩ Evening 
tƭŜŀǎŜ ƴƻǘŜ ǘƘŜ ǎǇǊƛƴƎ ǘŜǊƳ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΩ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎ is scheduled for the week commencing 20 March 2023. 
¢ƘŜ [ƻǿŜǊ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΩ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎ ǿƛƭƭ ǘŀƪŜ ǇƭŀŎŜ ƻƴ aƻƴŘŀȅ н0 March 2023 with the Upper School 
ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΩ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎ ōŜƛƴƎ ƘŜƭŘ ƻƴ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ н2 March 2023Φ  tŀǊŜƴǘǎΩ evening will be held in the 
traditional way, with a five-minute appointment slot and an opportunity for parents to look through 
ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ōƻƻƪǎΦ  ! pŀǊŜƴǘǎΩ evening appointment letter will be shared with you shortly. 
 

 
Govilon Residential Visit  
The Year 5 and 6 residential trip to Govilon Activity Centre is fast-
approaching. If your child has secured a place on the visit, please ensure all 
monies are paid by the deadline of Friday 28 April 2023 to ensure they can 
attend what will be a memorable weekend. 
 

 
 
 
 
School Football Tournament Finals 
Yesterday, ten girls from Year 5 and 6, along with Mr Harris and 
Mrs Pemberton, went to Goals to take part in the all Birmingham 
GirlsΩ 5 a-side football finals tournament.  Our girls represented 
the school wonderfully well and despite the results not going our 
way they never lost the smile from their faces.  We would like to 
pass on our thanks to the staff and the parents who came along 
to support us. This year may not have been our year, but we 
have now got the foundations for years to come. Well done girls 
from everyone at William Murdoch Primary School; we are so 
proud of you. 
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UNICEF Article of the Week 

This week's article has been based around World Book Day, which was celebrated on 2 March 2023.  

It was created by UNESCO on 23 April 1995 as a worldwide celebration of books and reading. It is 

celebrated all over the world on 23 April but in the UK it always runs on the 

first Thursday in March. It is celebrated in over 100 countries.  Spending 

just 10 minutes a day reading and sharing stories can make a crucial 

difference to your ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ future success and is fun for all involved. ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ 

why World Book Day continues to encourage children and young people to 

read for pleasure through its work with authors, illustrators, publishers, 

bookshops and libraries.  This ǿŜŜƪΩǎ activities link to the following articles: 

 

Article 17 (access to information from the media): Every child has the right 

to reliable information from a variety of sources, and governments should encourage the media to 

provide information that children can understand. Governments must help protect children from 

materials that could harm them. 

Article 29 (goals of education): Education must develop every ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ personality, talents and 

abilities to the full. It must encourage the ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ respect for human rights, as well as respect for their 

parents, their own and other cultures and the environment. 

Article 31 (leisure, play and culture): Every child has the right to relax, play and take part in a wide 

range of cultural and artistic activities. 

 
Artist of the Week 

 
Aliyah and Hana R.3 

In Reception, the children have been reading The Lion and the 

Mouse. A lot of time was spent having a discussion about the 

story and the characters within it. Using clay and appropriate 

tools, the children had the chance to create a portrait of the 

lion from the story. So much care was taken when adding the 

intricate details and the children created work of a superb 

ǎǘŀƴŘŀǊŘΦ Lƴ ǘƘŜ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜΣ IŀƴŀΩǎ ǿƻǊƪ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ǎŜŜƴ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƭŜŦǘ 

ŀƴŘ !ƭƛȅŀƘΩǎ ǿƻǊƪ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ǎŜŜƴ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǊƛƎƘǘΦ 

 

Kawsar Y6.1 

In Year, 6 the children have spent some time learning about 

perspective with a particular focus on 1-point perspective. The 

children had lots of fun creating pictures of a tunnel using their 

knowledge of 1-point perspective. Kawsar took lots of care 

when drawing her work and created 1-point perspective very 

effectively. 
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Pupil of the Week 

Congratulations to our Year 5 pupils, Ghena, Arika and Laiba for their hard work and cooperation this 

week. Keep it up!       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Many thanks for your continued support and cooperation. 

 

Your sincerely,                                          Key Dates 

                                                                                                                                                       

 

Mr M Singh 

Headteacher                                                                                                                          

 

 

 

 


